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During October we lost a young member of our 
club, Kyle Foote, in a tragic auto accident. He was 
on his way back to school after participating in our 
B.E.S.T. meet during the weekend. We are all at a 
loss for words of sympathy for Terry, Sharon, and 
the rest of Kyle’s family. Many members watched 
Kyle grow up in our club and become a fine young 
man in his own right. I particularly remember his 
exceptional flying skills during the Bomber Field 
meet this summer. Kyle was always quick to smile 
and offer help, and he was trusted by many model-
ers to take their newest creations to the skies for 

the first time. Life is fragile and we can rest in comfort knowing that God has made 
a special place for Kyle. I know that I speak for all of the club members when I say 
that our thoughts and prayers are with Kyle’s family. 
 
During the November club meeting, I got distracted and forgot to ask Kirk Jensen 
for his summary report of the B.E.S.T. meet. I know personally how hard Kirk 
works all year to make the meet a huge success that it has become. My personal 
apologies to Kirk for my oversight, and he will give us a full report during the De-
cember meeting. 
 
The club has elected two new officers for 2009, and the others will be serving an-
other term. Doug Van Orman will be our new Club President, and Eric DeSardi will 
be our new Vice President. Dick Pursley, Gary Baumgartner, and Allen Rugg will 
be serving their respective positions for another year. Please take the time to wel-
come Doug and Eric and thank them for volunteering their time. The other officers 
will be glad to take your complaints as usual! (Just kidding!) 
 
Start digging around in your junk and look through those dusty parts boxes as the 
Barnstormer annual swap meet is fast approaching! We had a great turnout last year 
and a lot of items changed hands quickly. The swap meet will be held during the 
upcoming December meeting. 
 
Till next time… 
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Got something you 
would like to share? 
Send Allen your 
stories, product 
reviews, or anything 
that would be of 
interest to the club. ���������	
� �

AMA Charter 1605 



I want to thank everyone for there help throughout the 
year and welcome Doug and Eric in to office  .  
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It is that time of the year have you updated your membership to the 
AMA !!!   
Additionally, you can send in updated contact information at ANYTIME. 
If you have any change in your contact information throughout the year, 
just email updates to Dick Pursley at rwpursley@tri-
countybarnstormers.com .  Please note that for those of you that have al-
ready sent your dues, I’ll get the receipts to you soon. Jack is making the 
stickers for your AMA cards now. 
 

Also do not forget to bring your stuff for 
the swap meet Dec 4th hope to see every-
one there with lot’s of new projects…. 
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Barnstormer Meeting Minutes 
for Nov 6th 

 
* Meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by President Bud Brinkley. 
 
* All officers were present. 
 
* October minutes were approved. 
 
* There were two guests present. 
 
* Next month will be the swap meet. Bring all your good stuff. (I need it.) 
The only business to be conducted at the December meeting will be installation of officers for 
next year. 
 
* Please remember to renew your AMA membership. Easy to do online. Old guys get a $10.00 
discount. 
 
* The new trees have been planted and look great. Thanks to the tree committee. 
 
* The treasury has been audited and no discrepancies were found. 
 
* Vice President Butch Nye expressed his thanks to the tree committee and all who regularly 
work to keep the field in great shape. 
 
* Bud asked for a volunteer to repair the clubhouse roof damage. Bill Langner agreed to do the 
work. 
 
* Treasurer Dick Pursley reported that we have 175 members of which about 25 have not re-
newed. Finances are in good shape. 
 
. 

(��)���("���'�
���������� ��)�����'"� ��

���������������� �

� � � � � � � � � � 	 
 � � Page 3 November  2008 

) ) )* � � � � � ! � � � �# � � � 
 � ! � � � � 
 * � ! � �

�"$ �$��%���*��+�



 

 
* Safety Officer Adam Kaminskas reported that there were two minor incidents at BEST. He 
advised that AMA now requires reports on both personal injury and property damage. 
 
* Officer nominations- 
 President- Doug Van Orman 
 Vice President- Eric DeSardi 
                           - Tommy Shelton 
Members present elected  Doug Van Orman for the office of President and Eric DeSardi for 
the office of Vice President. New officers will be installed at the December meeting. 
 
* New Members- 
 - Eric Reid 
 - Lewis Reioux 
 - Jason Hansard 
 
* Model of Month- There were 6 planes shown. Richard Arnold won the can of fuel. 
 
* Attendance prize- No winner. Rolls over to next month. 
 
* Name tag prize- Winner was Charles Conroy. (If you don’t know what this is come to a 
meeting and find out.) 
 
* Grand prize drawing was won by Hugh Brown. His name will go in the December drawing 
for the $500.00 grand prize. (Another reason to attend meeting.) 
 
* NOTE: December meeting is the swap meeting. No model of month. No meeting in January. 

 
  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
2008 Secretary 
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Hey Folks, 

  

The treasury department is looking pretty good. Member-
ship is strong at 178. However, there are still almost 30 who 
have NOT renewed. I sent out second renewal notices to 
these folks late last week. Hopefully we will get all of them 
to respond though historically we loose a few every year. I 

would like to extend my personal thanks to the outgoing club officers. We had a 
great year and can attribute a lot of that success to the hard work of these guys. 
Thanks Bud and Butch. The incoming president and vice-president have a hard act 
to follow.  Welcome Doug and Eric. 
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Our EX Presidents Work shop must be nice to be able to work with wood like that I 
am envious   Very Nice Bud!!! 
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Useful Numbers 
 
Bud Brinkley             (936)435-4169 
Butch Nye                 (936)445-1739 
Gary Baumgartner     (936)760-3290 
Dick Pursley              (936)648-4508 
Allen Rugg                (281)536-1708 
Adam Kaminskas      (936)856-3192 
 
Web site         www.tri-countybarnstormers.com 
TCBS Email   www.tri-countybarnstormers.com/webmail 
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P.O. Box 916 
New Waverly, Texas 77358 


